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March 21, 2006

TO:

Mayor Potter



Commissioner Adams



Commissioner Leonard

Commissioner Saltzman

Commissioner Sten

City Auditor Blackmer

FROM:

Yvonne L. Deckard 

Director, Bureau of Human Resources

RE:

PPCOA Labor Agreement – Ratification

It is expected that this ordinance will be placed on the Council’s regular agenda for April 5, 2006.  

Pursuant to its obligations under ORS 243.650 et.seq. the City entered into labor contract negotiations with the Portland Police Commanding Officers Association (PPCOA).  The PPCOA is the bargaining agent for certain sworn personnel of the Portland Police Bureau.

Attached is the Tentative Agreement negotiated between the City of Portland and the PPCOA. If ratified, this Tentative Agreement will establish the terms and conditions for a labor Agreement for the period July 1, 2006 through June 30, 2010.

This Tentative Agreement was obtained through a combination of pre-negotiations dialog and good faith negotiations. At all times during these negotiations the parties’ negotiators committed themselves to transparent information sharing, substantive and respectful dialog, and the continuation of a “trust-based” negotiations environment.

The PPCOA will complete its ratification process before City Council’s review and consideration of the attached ordinance. 

Highlights of the new agreement include the following:

Term of Agreement

The Tentative Agreement provides for term of agreement of July 1, 2006 through June 30, 2010. 
Wages

The Tentative Agreement provides for a wage increase of 2.8% effective July 1, 2006 based on a CPI-W formula that provides for a minimum increase of 2% with a maximum increase of 5%.  A similar wage increase, also based on a CPI-W formula that provides for a minimum increase of 2% with a maximum increase of 5%, would become effective July 1 in each year during the term of agreement.

Benefits

The Tentative Agreement facilitates a strategic response to escalating health insurance costs; increased City contributions, and establishes a long-term mechanism for employee participation in a portion of the health care premium.  Further, this agreement reflects the dialog that occurred between members of Council and leaders of the PPCOA as well as other labor organizations that occurred in January 2006.

All Other Terms of Agreement

The Tentative Agreement continues all other terms of agreement per the 2003-2006 labor Agreement.

Recommendation

This tentative agreement is the product of effective communications, transparent information sharing and a high level of trust between the parties’ negotiators.  Further, the parties were able to achieve selected bargaining goals through effective dialog and mutual good faith commitments.

I respectfully recommend that the City Council ratify the Tentative Agreement.

Cc:
Tim Grewe
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